
Balcarrick Golf Club 

Corona Virus – Update 18th March 2020 

Dear Members, 

With the evolving national and international Covid-19 situation, the crisis management team have 
taken the decision to close the bar and restaurant until further notice. There will be limited access to 
the clubhouse with just the men’s and ladies locker rooms/ bathrooms available. All doors to enter 
clubhouse and locker room facilities will be wedged open and members should not touch any doors 
or handles while in the clubhouse. Please read and make yourself aware of the health and safety 
guidelines posted around the clubhouse.  

Golf and practise facilities will remain open for the time being, however you MUST book online or 
through the Pro-Shop when playing the golf course and have your name on the sheet so we can 
monitor who has played at the club. 

Pro-Shop 

The Pro-Shop will remain open with limited access throughout the shop. We ask that no more than 1 
4 ball (4 persons) be in the shop at one time. The Pro-shop door will be left open at all times so there 
is no need to touch any door handles or door frame. Access to the fridge is available. The fridge door 
handles along with counter tops, handrails and front door handle are sprayed and wiped down with 
disinfectant spray and wipes regularly. When checking in we ask that you keep a distance of 3 
metres from the counter. Iarlaith and any pro-shop staff will be wearing disposable gloves at all 
times and applying hand sanitizer on a regular basis. Iarlaith will conduct all signing in for players, 
printing off cards as well as signing any players into the 2’s that want to participate.  

Golf Course 

For the time being the following course rules will be enforced: 

• Please observe a placed lie local rule in all bunkers to avoid the use of rakes 
• Do not use divot bags provided  
• Flagstick MUST remain in the hole at all times, do not handle the flag 
• Air hose cleaner has been switched off and should not be handled/used until further notice 

This is all being done to reduce the spread of Covid-19. This message has been designed with the 
interest of the health and safety of our members and visitors in mind. Please adhere to all rules 
outlined above. We will continue to monitor the situation as it progresses and update you all with 
any changes in due course. 

 


